REGULAR MEETING
CITY OF VIENNA
CITY COUNCIL MEETING
VIENNA CITY HALL
205 North 4™ Street
November 20, 2024
6:30 P.M.

The City Council of the City of Vienna met in regular session, Wedg%cf“ﬂy;@ovember 20, 2024 at

Vienna City Hall with the following members and guests:

ELECTED/APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:
Steve Penrod, Mayor
Melissa Hill, Alderman
Angela Moore, Alderman
Tim Elliott, Alderman

Ron Pitts, Alderman

Alan Racey, Alderman
Austin Tuey, Alderman
Aleatha Wright, Clerk

Jim Miller, Police Chief
Michelle Meyers, Treasurer

GUESTS
Clearon Wright
Joe Emery
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There being ai___g?lorum,aw’t[\;{layﬁif;énrod called the meeting of the Vienna City Council to order at
6:30 p.m. W o
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NEW BUSINESS
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Alderman Hﬂl mng{a_ otion.to Authorize and Approve the Omnibus Consent Agenda consisting

W

of the November 6, 2 024 Meeting Minutes and the Warrant ($14,295.02) Alderman Pitts seconded

the motion. Motion carried,
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Clearon Wright was present to request residential water service at 340 Dameron Lane. The city
currently provides water service to another address on Dameron Lane, which is outside corporate
limits. Council would consider the request and contact Wright.

Mayor Penrod and Treasurer Meyers reviewed proposed Tax Levy Ord. 24-05 with council.,

Alderman Pitts made a motion to Authorize and Approve Tax Levy Ordinance 24-05 for the
current 2024 fiscal year. Alderman Racey seconded the motion. All in favor, motion carried.




Wright briefly commented on the city’s annual insurance renewal quote through Illinois Counties
Risk Management Trust, adding that the city would opt to pay the premium in two-installments.
Alderman Racey made a motion to accept a quote in the amount of $104,805 for the policy year,
Dec 1, 2024 through Dec 1, 2025. Alderman Tuey seconded the motion. All in favor, motion
carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Joe Emery, Art Gallery off the square, announced a Holiday Open House e@‘éniig take place
Saturday, December 7 from 3-6 p.m. - b

ELECTED/APPOINTED OFFICIALS

Alderman Tuey discussed increasing the re-connect fee fofwwaté);gseﬁlces that are shut off for
nonpayment. Council had discussion and wouldreyisit for consideration when water/sewer rate
increases are made to the ordinance. N A G :

Chief Miller mentioned a stop‘s":gr%on 5%{Couf1%%$§;eet thaf%eeded to be relocated due to
demolition of the old coumy%fﬁéésMﬂler also informed council his department could use a
part-time officer for a few evening shifts and (6 fill in as needed. Miller said he had an individual
that was interested and certified. This will be furthet discussed at the next regular scheduled
meeting, : e @
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Mayor Penrod said he attended the grand reopening ribbon cutting for Hillview Senior Living

and Rehabilitatioﬁ;‘”@amm;énting on new upgrades to the facility.

Penrod sﬁg; thé@;‘:‘cpot atxt%% park would be closing in December for the season.
As there Wasfé;'@%fux;heii business to discuss, Alderman Tuey made a motion to adjourn. Seconded
by Alderman E

iot. Mayor Penrod declared the meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

For APPROVAL..;;;;;December 04, 2024
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Steve Penrod, Mayor Aleatha Wright, %} Clerk




